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 Biglerville Borough is asking for your help!  
 
In 2022 the Federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issued a revision to the Lead and 
Copper rule. This law referred to as the Lead and Copper Rule Revision (LCRR) mandates 
Biglerville Borough and all other drinking water utilities to develop and inventory of pipe 
material on both the public and customer owned service lines. The intent of this inventory is to 
identify areas where lead service lines may exist and be present so that we may develop an 
informed plan to address them. Biglerville Borough has been testing for lead in homes 
throughout the systems for many years and has remained in compliance with all EPA and PADEP 
regulations and under the threshold for taking any action regarding lead and copper in the 
water system. Though Biglerville Borough does not anticipate finding lead service lines in the 
system, the ruling still requires that information be collected from all service accounts. It is 
important to note that even if lead service lines are found this does not mean that our water is 
contaminated or unsafe to drink. However, we agree in taking this proactive approach to 
safeguard our community’s health. To accomplish this inventory process and gather accurate 
data we need participation from all our water customers to complete and submit the 
inventory survey to reduce the cost of compliance with this regulation. Pipe Identification 
procedures and description diagrams on the back of this letter. The survey accompanies this 
letter.  
 
Please submit your survey by no later than July 31, 2024 by one of the methods below: 

• Drop off or mail the completed survey to the Borough Office at 33 Musselman Avenue 
Biglerville, PA 17307 

• Email the completed survey to office@biglerville.us 
 

NOTE: You will need to know your account numbers which is located on your water/sewer bill.  

 
Thank you for your help in this project so that we can take the necessary steps to 
ensure all of our water customers have safe water to drink. 
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